Black Knights Car Club

Estherville, Iowa

October 5, 2021 Meeting Minutes
The October meeting of the Black Knights Car Club was called to order by Dennis Houseman,

President at 7:00pm with 17 present at the Estherville VFW.

Visitors:   0

Secretary's Report:   The September minutes were read by Gary Crandall. The minutes were

approved with one change.

Treasurers Report:   Robert L'Heureux reported a balance of $15,363.00. The Spencer Drags showed a positive cash flow after expences were paid.

Dues can be mailed to Robert L'Heureux at 1517 250th Ave. Spirit Lake, IA. 51360 or paid at monthly meeting.

Communication / Correspondence:   Erick Anderson thanked everyone who helped with the Drags.

All the help made the Drags a success.

Ron Anderson reported that he received many positive comments about the Drags. 

The Spencer Airport Commission was very impressed with the operation of the Drags. We have been requested to have the Drag Races again next year.

Thankyou to the Recorder for two great articles about the Drag Races.

Spencer Drags:  113 cars participated. 385 passes were made down the drag strip. Everyone there

had a great time.

Arnold Motors will be a sponsor next year for $1,000.00.

New Business:   We need to continue to think about how to improve the Drags. One problem was

discussed. People were crossing in front of the cars returning from the finish line to line up again. 

They are crossing to get to the vendors. Next year the vendors will be moved down to where the

ambulance and fire trucks are to help prevent this.

Speakers will be added to help the spectators hear the announcer. Greg White has voluntered

to be the announcer next year.

The Club received requests for donations from the Estherville Community school Foundation and

the Friends of the Public Library. The Club decided no because they are outside our mission

objectives.

Misc. Business:   We discussed insurance for the drags again. We had to find a new underwriter

this year. We did not have our insurance certificate for the Drags until the Thursday before the Sunday Drags. Insurance has become increasingly difficult to obtain. We decided to seek information from other clubs on how they obtain insurance for their events.

There was discussion about the Web and Facebook pages. We will dicuss all this more in upcoming

months.

Adjourned:  Motion was made and approved at 7:44 pm.

Submitted by:  Gary Crandall, secretary.
